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January 28, 2022 
 
Congressman Pete Stauber 
Minnesota 8th District 
5094 Miller Trunk Highway 
Suite 900 
Hermantown, MN 55811 
 
Dear Congressman Stauber:  
 
This letter is in support of the reconstruction of the eight (8) miles of Trunk Highway (TH) 73 
south of the City of Cromwell.  The Carlton County Board has supported the Highway 73 Action 
Committee in their quest for funding for the reconstruction of TH 73.    
 
As the Carlton County Engineer, I see the need to improve safety for both pedestrians, cyclists 
and motorists along TH 73.  I believe a reconstruction project will have a positive impact on the 
community and will greatly increase the safety of the traveling public.    
 
I am signing this letter in support of the Highway 73 Action Committee’s quest for funding to 
reconstruct 8 miles of TH 73 south of the City of Cromwell.  If you have any questions, please 
contact me at 218-384-9150 or JinYeene.Neumann@co.carlton.mn.us.     
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
JinYeene Neumann      
Carlton County Engineer       
       
         

 

http://www.co.carlton.mn.us/
mailto:JinYeene.Neumann@co.carlton.mn.us


April 5, 2022 

 

Senator Jason Rarick 

Senate Office Building 

St. Paul, Minnesota 

 

Dear Sir,  

  After much discussion by the Automba Town Board I was asked to 

write to you about the continuing poor condition of 8 miles of Hwy. 

73 south of Cromwell. Our history is a rich one. Before the 1918 

Fire we had a busy timber boom town called Automba and had 1000 

people working the immediate area feeding three sawmills with logs 

and shipping thousands of gondolas and boxcars on the Soo Line 

Railroad. 

  Our dairy farms are gone, the beef farms are disappearing, and our 

population continues to decrease. We need economic development 

but are crippled by the poor condition of Hwy. 73 south of Cromwell. 

Total reconstruction of that eight miles has been promised many 

times but nothing happens. 

  Most of our working families have to use that road and others to 

travel to work, some as far as Duluth. With new infrastructure 

money being considered, we have hope that the eight miles south of 

Cromwell will finally be fixed and if possible the whole avenue of 

commerce from Moose Lake to Cromwell. 

 

  We need your help and consideration, 

 

 

Supervisor Deane Rengo 

6557 CR 6 

Kettle River, Mn 55757 

218-273-0006 



Senator Jason Rarick 

95 University Avenue West 

Minnesota Senate Building RM 3411 

St Paul MN 55155 

 

 

My name is Douglas J Suhonen. I grew up in Wright MN, graduating from Cromwell in 1967. I have 

probably driven HWY 73 south of Cromwell several thousand times. I have seen many potential accident 

occurrences many times. Just a couple weeks ago A semitruck was having issues and had to pull to the 

side. He tried to park on crest of a hill so traffic from both north and south could see him. As I met him 

two cars who had not slowed down passed the truck which was half in southbound lane narrowly 

missing me as I headed to what little shoulder there is.  

I had an issue with a motorcycle as I was heading north many years ago but there is no shoulder to park 

or work on it which was a huge safety concern so had to push to private property until fixing issue. This 

all while traffic is speeding by. 

As an Electrical contractor I had two separate trailer issues while transporting rented equipment in this 8 

mile stretch of road. As there is no possible way to get out of traffic lane, I had to struggle to get to 

someone’s private driveway to simply get out of harms way. 

This road has been listed for appropriations several times but has never been reconstructed as it should 

have been. Many years ago land was purchased by the State of MN to straighten two of the 4 ninety 

degree corners. The land owners built new houses but the road in that area still has about a one foot 

shoulder and a six foot deep ditch. 

Christmas season in 2021 my family in three different vehicles traveled north on 73 from Moose Lake 

area in a snow storm about 10pm. Knowing there is no shoulder and not wanting to have snow pull us to 

the ditch had to ride the center rumble strip just to know where we were. 

These are a few of the many unsafe things that I have witnessed. As truck, Recreational, and general 

traffic increases these safety issues will cause the fatality rate on this eight mile stretch of unsafe 

highway to increase unless it gets a much needed reconstruction. 

 

Douglas J Suhonen 



April 8, 2022 

 

Senator Jason Rarick 

Senate Office Building 

St. Paul, Minnesota 

 

Dear Sir,  

  I am a business owner in Western Carlton County who has a spruce 

tip and ornamental business each fall for 45 years. I was a logging 

contractor for many years in this area, born and raised here and of 

fifth generation stock in Automba Township. In the last 60 years I 

have watched our rural areas lose our farming and logging base and 

our small towns almost disappear. 

  With the advent of a major push by the Federal government to 

provide dependable broadband to our area, this move has given us 

hope. Young families with children working from home using 

dependable broadband can make a revitalization of our rural areas 

from a dream to reality. 

  Yet, a faulty transportation artery, depending on heavy truck use 

and major recreational traffic, exists in 8 miles of Highway 73 south 

of Cromwell. Most of the roadbed stays above the swamp areas due 

to corduroy installed 100 years ago. Dedicated funding for that road 

has been taken for other projects in Northeast Minnesota several 

times and minimal repairs have been used to get by. 

  This road brings painful memories for me. I lost two classmates in 

accidents on that piece of highway. At one point, because of a bus 

driver’s negligence, I had to decide, with a fully loaded pulp truck, 

whether to roll the truck and spill my load over bus and children, or 

drive the truck straight into a highway approach to only be 

responsible for killing myself. Fortunately, the children ran off the 

roadway and a major accident was averted. 



  Please help us get the necessary funding to rectify a 100 year old 

injustice.  

  Thank you in advance for your help and your willingness to listen, 

 

 

Dan Reed, owner 

Automba Trees 

6999 Reed Lane 

Kettle River MN 55757 

218-273-6103 

reed.dan1949@gmail.com 







              

500 Folz Blvd  OFFICE: 218-485-4811
PO Box 510 FAX: 218-485-4811
Moose Lake, MN  55767 straightlinesurveying.com

Congressman Pete Stauber

5094 Miller Trunk Highway

Suite 900 

Hermantown MN  55811

Dear Sir,

I am writing this letter in support of the proposed improvements to Highway 73, especially the 

approximate eight-mile section south of Highway 210.

StraightLine Surveying preforms numerous surveys located out in that area.  We utilize that route 

for many of them.  

The safety of our crew is very important to us.  That is why we are requesting that funding go to the 

up keep of this portion of the Highway.

StraightLine Surveying, Inc.

Benjamin H. Anderson

Owner





 
 
 
 
 
April 14, 2022 
 
The Honorable Jason Rarick 
95 University Ave W. 
St. Paul, MN 55155-1606 
 
 
 This letter is in reference to the Highway 73 improvement project that is once again 
currently being discussed.  This stretch of road south of Cromwell with its poor visibility on 
major curves and no shoulder has created hazards to motorists for decades. As the Fire 
District that covers this area for emergency response, we see time and time again the 
dangers these curves present. A majority of the motor vehicle collisions we respond to are 
on these curves. This places the Fire District members at great risk while working these 
scenes as there is no place for us to safely stage and operate. This stretch of road has been 
the cause of many fatal accidents. It is time for this to change. We need to stop putting 
people at risk for an issue that is fixable.  
 
It is no longer acceptable to continue to put off this project. It needs to be corrected. This is 
not only in the best interest of those driving on Hwy 73 but also important to for the mental 
health of the men and women serving their community and seeing the needless tragedies 
that continue to take place on this stretch of road.  Please support the funding of this 
project.  
 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
 
Lucas Goodin, NRP 
Fire Chief, Emergency Management Director 
Lgoodin@CromwellWrightFire.us  

mailto:Lgoodin@CromwellWrightFire.us
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January 24, 2022 
 
 
 
Congressman Pete Stauber 
Minnesota 8th District 
5094 Miller Trunk Hwy 
Suite 900 
Hermantown, MN  55811 
 
Dear Congressman Stauber, 
 
This is a letter encouraging your support for funding the rebuilding of 8 miles of Hwy 73 south 
of Cromwell. Barnum Public Schools joins the Hwy 73 Action Committee, consisting of 
government officials and community leaders in the western half of Carlton County, in their plea 
for funding for this project. Having funds allocated to the project in the past only to be re-
allocated to other projects has been disappointing, to say the least. It is time for this section of 
road to be the priority.  
 
Our District school buses are on this stretch of road Monday through Friday during the school 
year picking up and dropping off students. This road lacks shoulders and is long past the point 
where band-aid fixes work. This road is a hazard to our buses and a safety concern for our 
students and drivers.  
 
Your action to ensure funding for this project on our behalf is greatly appreciated. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mike McNulty 
Superintendent 

http://www.isd91.org/
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